

2018 02 15

To: Mr. Martin Proulx Director General

Engineering, Planning and Standards Branch

Spectrum, Information Technologies and Telecommunications Sector,

Innovation, Science and Economic Development Canada

235 Queen Street, 6th Floor Ottawa, ON, K1A 0H5

Via email: ic.spectrumengineering-genieduspectre.ic@canada.ca

Subject: SMSE-019-17: Consultation on the Technical, Policy and Licensing Framework for Wireless Microphones – Comments

Dear Mr. Proulx,

- 1. We would like to thank the Department for the opportunity to provide comments on the above-noted consultation.
- 2. We believe that this is an important consultation in that it seeks comments as to how the Department proposes to update its policy and regulatory framework in order to continue to provide spectrum access for the use of wireless microphones, on a secondary basis, in the UHF frequency band.
- 3. We actively participated in the development of the comments submitted to the Department by the Radio Advisory Board of Canada (RABC) on this consultation and we concur with those comments.
- Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

[Original signed by M. MacInnis]

Michael MacInnis

Vice President - Regulatory Affairs

*** End of Document ***